[image: image1.png]



PARISH CHURCH OF 
ST. PETER, MUCH WOOLTON
The JOINT MEETING of the persons, whose names are entered on the Church Electoral Roll of the Parish, and the persons resident in the Parish, whose names are entered on a register of Local Government electors by reason of such residence, to be held on Tuesday 2nd April 2019 at 7 pm in the Church Hall.               

AGENDA

1.  The clerk shall read the notice convening the meeting.

2.  Confirmation of the Minutes of the Joint Meeting held on 17th April 2018.
3.  Election of Churchwardens
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
The ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING of the persons whose names are entered on the Church Electoral Roll of the Parish to be held on Tuesday 2nd April 2019 at 7.00 pm in the Church Hall.
AGENDA
1. The Clerk shall read the notice convening the meeting.
2. Confirmation of the Minutes of the Annual Meeting held on held on 17th April 2018.
3. Proposed election of Readers to the Council.
4. Election of Sidespersons.
5. Election of PCC Councillors.
6. Annual reports of the PCC Secretary. Fabric, Deanery Synod, Parish Administrator, Hub Coordinator, Youth and children’s work and Mission Committee to be considered.
7. Church Annual Report including the financial affairs and the examined accounts, year ending 31/12/2018
8. Appointment of the Independent Examiner for year ending 31/12/2018
9. Rector – stories from 2018 and looking ahead.

10. Comments and suggestions
Minutes of the Annual Parochial Church Meetings held on Sunday 17th April 2018
Present:
Revd Kip Crooks


Mr Jeff Robinson – Churchwarden

Members of the Laity.

1.  The clerk read the notice convening the Joint meeting of the persons on the electoral roll of the Church and those on the register of Local Government electors.

 2.  
Minutes:

The minutes of the joint meeting held on Sunday 30th April 2017, were approved as a true record of the proceedings by a show of hands.

3.
Apologies
Apologies covering both meetings were received from Mrs Karen Davenport, Mrs Kate Daly, Mr Alistair Fletcher, Mr Paul Holt, Mrs Gill McColl, Mrs Gwen Rawlinson and Mrs Norma Townley.
4.
 Election of Churchwardens
Two nomination forms having been received for the two vacancies and there being no further candidates the following were elected to serve as Churchwarden for the following year and the meeting approved these candidates by a show of hands.

· Mr Terry van Eker - proposed by Mr Brian Ricketts, seconded by Mrs Gill McColl.
· Mr Brian Ricketts - proposed by Mr Jeff Robinson, seconded by Mrs Lisa McArdle.
Kip thanked the wardens for all the work that they do behind the scenes to ensure the smooth running of the Church; he also thanked the Assistant to the Warden, Mr Chris Lee.

1.The clerk read the notice convening the Annual Meeting of the persons on the electoral roll of the Church
2.  
Minutes

The minutes of the Annual Parochial Church Meeting, held on Sunday 30th April 2017, were approved as a true record of the proceedings by a show of hands.

3.  
Proposed Election of Readers to the Council

The meeting accepted, by a show of hands, that Mrs Dot Baker, Mr Alistair Fletcher, Mr Ian McColl and Mrs Ann Pope be elected to the PCC ex. officio.  The Rector expressed his appreciation of the readers – their individual gifts, their teaching and preaching in their sharing of the ministry at St Peter’s.  Special thanks too to Mrs Marie Raffay as she moved forward to ordination.  Also thanks to other members of the congregation who lead services from time to time – Mr Neil Dixon, Revd Paul Holt and Canon Joyce Marsden.
4.  
Election of Sidespersons

The role of the Sidespersons is to welcome people as they first enter first enter the church and is so important as well as the smooth running of the services is so important and the sidespersons were thanked for their work. 
5.
Four nomination forms had been received for the four vacancies on PCC. The meeting affirmed those standing by a show of hands

Elected until 2021 - Dr Susan Craig; Dr Lynne Roberts;
Dr Nicola Hawkes and Mr David Harrison.

Kip thanked the members of PCC who were standing down at the APCM for their service and contributions to the PCC
6.
Report of the PCC Secretary. The written report supplied by Mrs Gill Dottie, PCC secretary, having been previously circulated, was accepted by a show of hands. 

7.
Report on the Goods, Fabric and Ornaments of the church
The written report supplied by Mrs Sue Beecroft, Chair of the Finance & Fabric committee, having been previously circulated, was accepted by a show of hands. The committee was thanked for their work alongside the PCC addressing finances and looking after our Church buildings.
8.
 Report of the Proceedings of Deanery Synod:

The written report supplied by Natalie White Deanery Synod Secretary, having been previously circulated, was received and accepted by a show of hands.
9.
Report of the Parish Co-ordinator

The written report on the Hub was supplied by Mrs Sue Crooks and having been previously circulated was accepted by a show of hands.
10
Report on Children’s/Youth Work

The written report was supplied by Mrs Gill McColl and having been previously circulated was accepted by a show of hands. 

11.
Report of the Mission Committee
The written report was supplied by Revd Julian Raffay. Kip expressed thanks to Mrs Louise Davison and Mr T Farmer for their input into display on the notice boards at the back of church.
12.
 Church Annual report including the financial Affairs of the Parish and Accounts for the year ending 31/12/17
Mls Helen Winsland, Treasurer led the meeting through the annual report and 2017 financial statements.

These were approved by the PCC on 13th March 2018 and have been independently examined by Mrs Karen Gornall.  We are very grateful to Karen and hope you will reappoint her next year.  The full accounts are also on the website and will be put on the Charity Commission web site soon.  Helen invited questions from the floor as she continued her presentation.  A full copy of Helen’s presentation is available on request from the Secretary.  Helen closed by thanking everyone for their continued financial giving.  Acceptance of the accounts was proposed By Mr Graham Paisley and seconded by Mr Brian Ricketts.  All agreed by show of hands.

13.
Appointment of independent examiner 

The appointment of Mrs Karen Gornall was agreed by the meeting by a show of hands. 


14.
Rector’s Address – 2018

Morrison’s–we are on a mission–selling quality goods, at a reasonable price, with excellent service.

How much more is the church on a mission!

Jesus said to the church and speaks to St Peter’s today with the same words;
“as the father has sent me, so I send you”

What has he sent us to do? Take 2 of Jesus’s commands:

Go and make disciples

Love God with all your heart, body, mind and soul and your neighbour as yourself.
Jesus put it simply – “Come follow me”.

When we do that faithfully, wholeheartedly, joyfully, we’ll make a difference wherever we are. That is our mission! From first meeting Jesus, to our dying day.

To support, hold this mission the PCC came up with 4 pillars.

1ST PILLAR TO SUPPORT OUR MISSION

To maintain and improve church buildings to further the mission and increase sustainability.

As you know we have a fantastic plant (that we are stewards of) to pass on to the next generation and to use to the best for this generation.

Amazing church, huge hall and car park. Simon Peter Centre and Hub used throughout the week.

We even have a graveyard – a place of family stories, a place of beauty and sanctuary.

We have the greatest footfall for tourists for a church, after the two cathedrals 
The oversight is with the PCC Finance and Fabric committee, chaired by Sue Beecroft, and including Helen Winsland our Treasurer.

Oversight of the use of the buildings is by Graham Paisley.  Practical repairs are carried out – often by Brian Siddall and Brian Townley.

Work done this year includes:

Painting of SPC Centenary Rooms, kitchen and hall; care of the Linkside Road house; fencing around the hall; investigation of lighting; sorting out drainage in the church kitchen sink; repair to the boiler.
Work ahead:

External painting of church hall windows; east window repairs in the hall; lych-gate roof; repair to sandstone walls bordering St Mary’s.

2 more bells are due in the Bell tower (bell-ringers have saved for them)

Dream of hall kitchen improvement and signage

Look to broaden our income streams – text giving from tourists

Friends of St Peter’s – all over the world – leadership to set up and launch for the first 3 years.

Open church.

2ND PILLAR TO SUPPORT OUR WISDOM
To expand our ministry with young people and invest in the future.

A church that doesn’t pass on the faith to the next generation will die. At St Peter’s, praise God, we have wonderful work going on from creche and Minnows through to older teenagers with wonderful teams of leaders and helpers with indefatigable coordination from Gill McColl,

To develop the work, we have advertised and are hoping to appoint a youth worker whose role will include:

-having a vision for the work

-to review and improve recruitment

-training, team building of volunteers

-reviewing a teaching programme

-as well as being involved themselves in ministry

A gift of £15000 for funding a youth worker made us sense this thinking and planning has God’s blessing.

3RD PILLAR TO SUPPORT OUR MISSION

To provide opportunities for every member of St Peter’s to progress in their spiritual journey. 

As I said at the beginning, here at St Peter’s we are committed to following Jesus.
For many, a significant starting place or renewal starts at Alpha.

Now we aim to help everyone (even those turning up for the first time) to follow Jesus through services, through preaching, teaching, through different groups for all ages, through testimony, through ways of serving.
But we want to be a listening church, to God, to each other, the world outside, church life.

Dreaming in groups.

4TH PILLAR TO SUPPORT OUR MISSION

To use our resources and talents to serve God and to make a difference where we are.

1. This daily happens on our frontline (home, family, neighbourhood, workplace)
2. In church ministries of every kind

3. In the local community

· Extraordinary success of the Beatles’ 60th anniversary

· Open church

· Speke

· Mission Committee – Louise Davison – Send a Cow supported by all the young people

4. Nuts and bolts of the Anglican Church in weddings & funerals (Graham’s report0

5. Pastoral Care (Chris Lee’s report)

Seeking 2 appointments alongside a youth worker, a hub coordinator and a Parish Administrator.
Laura Jones pioneered doing both -Sarah Beresford saw two totally different jobs -going for two, building in capacity for both .

Investing in these 2 roles, as Alistair put it in a PCC meeting is “to speculate to accumulate”.
Pray for these 3 new roles – for good relationships with the rest of the staff and volunteers.

Continue to pray “Thy kingdom come”.

14.
Comments/Suggestions

Each table was issued with pens and paper to record points from their own discussions.  Tables then shared just one suggestion back to the meeting.

Table 1: A more structured approach to Beatles’ tourism through open church

Table 2:Untapped Student Community and “get rid of the pews!” 

Table 3: Let’s take the church out of the building

Table 4; Discipleship – more involvement with events

Table 5: Intergenerational  - share buddies, old and young together

Table 6: Bring back Sunday evening service

The following ideas, in writing, were given to the Secretary
Hold a village nativity

Survey our community for ideas on what they would like to come from the church

Advertise what is happening in the Woolton Times or Link

Record people’s memories of church life, groups history 

Hold a follow on from Alpha

Play our part in Peace in the World

Partition areas of church for smaller areas for worship

Return of the Parish Magazine

Parenting support, particularly for teenagers

Have free and charismatic services that preach the Bible

Prayer ministry

Hospitality

Hold services at different times of the day

There is a missed generation post CYFA – 20s +

15.
Any Other Business
Brian Ricketts reported that Safeguarding continues to be monitored by PCC with specific input from Kate Daly and Lorraine Ricketts.  Health and Safety Officers have been appointed – Gill Chambers and Andy Ford.  PCC will be working closely with them over the coming months.
There being no further business, the meeting closed with the lord’s Prayer and Grace at 9.10pm
Meeting minuted
Signed……………………………..

Dated……………………………..
List of Sidespersons for St. Peter’s Church April 2019  
	Dave Baker
	Sue Beecroft

	Mike Carney
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	Joan Clarke

	David Corbluth
	Jean Corbluth
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	John Curphey
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	Alan Grant
	Thelma Grant

	David Harrison
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	Val Winstanley
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	Ann King
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	Chris Lee

	Richard Lovegrove
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	Charles Pope
	Lilian Prevost

	Ian Seabury
	Michelle Squires

	Sue Tappenden
	Katherine Taylor

	Sheelagh Taylor
	June Travis

	Colin Thwaite
	Jean Thwaite

	Giil Dottie
	Mike Welsby

	Roger Whitaker
	Pam Cottrell

	Norma Winsland
	Eric Winstanley

	
	


6. Reports for 2018-2019
PCC Secretary’s Report

The PCC met on ten occasions during 2018.  Each meeting starts and ends with prayer.  The PCC is composed of the Incumbent and 15 elected Councillors and the following ex-officio members – Curate, Church Wardens, Assistant to the Wardens, Deanery Synod members and Readers.  One third of the councillors are elected each year.  Any vacancies caused by retirements during a term of office are filled for a shorter term to maintain the principle of electing a third of the council each year.
At the first meeting after the APCM the officers are appointed for the following year – 2019-2020.  For 2018-2019 the officers were:

Vice Chair



 Brian Ricketts
Secretary



 Gwen Rawlinson
Treasurer



  Helen Winsland
Standing Committee

Incumbent, Church Wardens, Treasurer and Secretary
Finance & Fabric Committee 
Incumbent, Curate, Church Wardens, Treasurer, Secretary, 
Buildings Supervisor, Sue Beecroft (Chair), Tudor Roberts
Mission Committee
Ian McColl (Chair), Louise Davison, Stephen McArdle,  Gwen Rawlinson, Incumbent and Curate.
Assistant to the Wardens
Chris Lee
Reports and Topics discussed
Health & Safety Policy adopted


Staffing 
GDPH

(Data Protection)



Bishop’s Rule of Life

Confirmation of installation of 2 new bells

Hall Hiring regulations 


Mission Committee  - Terms of Reference

Deanery Share changes
Bishop Martin School updates



Away Day 
Open Church





Defibrillators

Season of Invitations




Development of 4 Pillars Strategy
Crib Service and Palm Sunday - with a donkey
Vision Sunday – news to come
Each month there is an update on many aspects of the church responsibilities – Health & Safety; Finance; Safeguarding; Mission; Bishop Martin School; youth; Office management .

Meetings are very busy and we strive to ensure that everything we do is in line with our church mission.
Church Activities

St Peter’s Church is a busy lively church with a varied congregation. The following is a list of the varied activities on offer.
Sundays – Two services 8.00am and 10.30am (children’s groups start in church and move on to their own age-related activities after about 15 minutes).  In addition an informal evening  worship is offered once monthly.

Thursday – Communion BCP – 10.30am
The Hub

The Hub in the Simon Peter Centre is a focal point for St Peter’s Church during the week – a place of contact with the local community.  The Hub is a great source of information.  At St Peter’s there is something for everyone – Games morning, table tennis, Sing – a  long, Quiz morning, Bingo, Hubbub ( ask about it), Parenting courses….  The Hub is staffed by a Hub coordinator and a friendly group of volunteers. 
St Peter’s groups include;

Baptism and wedding preparation



Bellringers

Book Club







Church buildings cleaning groups

Flower arrangers






Friendship Group

Home Communion (including the local residential homes

Link Club







Lunch Club

Men’s Group






Mid-week Communion

Minnows – pre-school children




Music Group

Small groups – Bible Study




Walking Group


Vestry Hour (enquiries for baptism and weddings)

Women’s Fellowship

Worship through play – pre-school children
St Peter’s also enjoys an association with uniformed groups – Rainbows, Brownies, Guides, Beavers, Cubs Scouts.
St Peter’s works with Liverpool South Deanery.

There is a strong association with Bishop Martin School appointing two Foundation Governors and also with the many individuals who provide assistance and support as staff, helpers and PTA members.

In addition, there are growing links with Woolton County Primary School.

I want to thank Gill Dottie, who was Secretary for a number of years.  Her warm personality, skills in many areas and efficiency in handover to me made my task much easier.

If you have any questions about St Peter’s there is always someone to ask at the back of church on a Sunday.

Gwen Rawlinson

Secretary to the PCC

Report of Fabric & Finance Committee

The Fabric & Finance Committee is a sub-committee of the PCC. It meets on a monthly basis and is charged with the monitoring and controlling of the church’s finances as well as caring for our buildings and grounds.  The challenge facing the F&F committee is to make sure that the church resources are managed so that day-to-day running costs can be covered, and money made available to further the mission of the church.
The Giving in Grace Appeal in 2017 had generated over £50,000 in off gifts including £12,000 to paint the Church Hall and update the Jethro database and a £15,000 donation toward a Youth Worker.  The generous commitment of the congregation to the Mission of the church was humbling and regardless of the pressures on the day to day budget, it was important that in 2018/2019 that we ensured that this money was utilised as intended.
The PCC vision for the church going forward is focused on the Four Pillars of Mission that the church sees as the key focus for the future: youth work, buildings, outreach and spiritual development of the congregation.  Significant progress has been made in each of these areas during 2018/2019. This includes:

· Appointment of the Youth Worker and support towards the salary costs – being spread over 12 months.

· Painting the Church Hall.

· Review of Jethro – work is ongoing.

· Restructure and appointment of new staff within the Hub and expansion of its operations.

· Minor refurbishments.

Further information will be provided over the next few months to show how the money is being spent and details of the next phase.  At the time of writing this report there is £22,775 left from the Appeal with the majority of this ring-fenced for the support of the Youth Worker’s salary and the Jethro update.
From an operational point of view the church broke even in 2018.  However, it should be noted that this was only achieved due to deferring a number of major refurbishments.  Planned Giving income is reducing and with increasing costs there are challenges ahead. It is also unavoidable that some of the large repairs that we deferred last year will need to be progressed.  There is approximately £30,000 of work required urgent repairs to the windows in the Church Hall and the Lych gate roof.  This does not include the potential to replace the boilers which could be another £30,000.  The Committee are therefore expecting to make a considerable loss in 2019.

In 2018/2019 the Committee increased its focus on the importance of Health & Safety.  We are very grateful for the commitment of time and effort by Gill Chambers in producing a Health & Safety Policy and Procedures and for the support of Andy Ford and Cindy Holbrook.  Cindy has also undertaken significant work on new processes in areas such as Accident and Incident processes and GDPR and it is a great reassurance to the Committee to see that our processes are in good shape.  Health & Safety is now a standing item on all our agendas.

The Finance & Fabric Committee members bring a range of skills and different perspectives to the meetings which make discussions lively, challenging and enjoyable.  Each of them, play a valuable role and I am deeply grateful to all of them for their contributions and hard work.

Shortly after the last APCM, Gill Dottie stood down as Secretary and I would like to take this opportunity to record my grateful thanks to her for all her hard work.  We were delighted to welcome back Gwen Rawlinson as Secretary.  She is doing a wonderful job in making sure everything is monitored and that the Minutes make sense of our sometimes rambling discussions.
As ever, I would also like to pass on my grateful thanks to Brian Siddall, who supervises all the repair work on the church buildings and liaises with the architect and contractors on our behalf.  During the year Brian Townley stepped down and I would like to formally record our thanks to him for all his work over the years.  Together, the two Brians, have quietly undertaken many hours of work, behind the scenes, to keep the buildings maintained and have saved us thousands of pounds as a result.  They will be a hard act to follow and thank you seems inadequate to recognize the level of work and commitment they have both given.
I would also like to thank the Architect David Watkins for all his support and advice throughout the year and Tudor Roberts for his assistance and support on a number of the projects.
One of the most essential and time-consuming roles in the church is that of Treasurer and I am very grateful to Helen Winsland for undertaking this role.  Helen has proved to be a wonderful asset to the team.  Her careful monitoring and management of our finances means that we always know exactly what the financial position is, and the implications of any decisions made.  We Are indebted to her for this commitment.
Although not a member of the Finance & Fabric Committee, I would like to also record my grateful thanks to Tim Warn for all his hard work in administering the various giving schemes.  This is another job behind the scenes that is largely unseen but essential to ensure that the church continues to function.

In summary, St Peter’s enters 2019/2020 with a number of financial challenges ahead.  However, we are excited for the future and confident that with your support and encouragement, we will be able to help the church drive forward its mission for the future.

Thank you

Sue Beecroft

Chair of Finance and Fabric Committee
Deanery Synod 
2018 started with a meeting at St Barnabas, Penny Lane – Cath Gaskell joined us from Liverpool Diocese to talk about the Parish Giving Scheme.  An initial presentation from David Bishop Setting People Free was an encouragement for us to live out our Christian faith in the context of our everyday lives.  After a mention of the Bishop’s Mission in March the meeting concluded with an introduction to the Parish Share – Option 2.
In July, the meeting at St Nicholas’ Academy in Garston focused on the Deanery Share – Option 2 when a warm welcome was extended to wider interested parties – Treasurers, Secretaries, Wardens etc.

Discussions on the Parish Share continued in July at St Matthew’s and St James’ in Mossley Hill.  Ian Crowe, Natalie White, David Bishop, Carol Savidge and Michael Swinson were elected as Lay representatives.
In October there was the launch of “Setting People Free” – the principles of which will be developed throughout 2019.

November’s meeting was at St Mary’s, Halewood.  Deanery elections were held.  Ian Crowe (St Anne’s Aigburth), was elected as Assistant lay Chair and also elections to increase t size our Deanery Mission Committee.   For voting purposes, the Deanery was divided into 3 areas which differed from our Mission Areas.  Following on from the ”Setting

People Free” event in October, the national churches’ Advent campaign -encouraging us to Follow the Star was discussed and to make use of A Church Near You website which details all churches.  The evening closed with an inspirational presentation from Dan Rogers from the Joshua Centre on Multiplying Congregations and how Liverpool Diocese can grow 30 new congregations within 5 years.
January 2019 saw a return to St Mary’s, Halewood for a final update on the Bishop’s Mission and at the beginning of March, Archbishop John Sentamu and his team of northern Bishops and others spent 5 days in Liverpool Diocese. Our Deanery hosted Bishop Mark Davies from Middleton.  We continue to pray for all who the team met, talked to and prayed with and for renewed opportunities to share our faith.

In 2017/2018 we spent a lot of time looking toward the creation of our new Deanery Mission Plan with the help of John Flanson who assisted us as we thought about the purpose and role of the Deanery.  The need to focus on the Parish Share has put the Mission Plan on hold but with the new leadership team we feel we are in a position to move forward.

We welcomed Martyn Woodsford, Team Rector of Halewood and Hunts Cross Team; Marie Raffay, curate of All Hallows; Sandra Doore at St Mark’s, Childwall and Andrew Colmer at All Saints’, Childwall.

Farewells were said to Fiona Pennie and Jane Durham and at the end of March Roland Harvey finishes his term as Area Dean.  Bishop Paul has confirmed that Nicloa Milford will take on the role of Area Dean.

The Deanery Mission and Growth Fund has continued to encourage grant applications and has provided support for church weekends, youth clubs, Baptism packs, Mossley Hill Linking Lives project, flyers and publicity, events including those for the Bishop’s Mission, Connect Youth event etc.  Thanks to Cindy Holbrook who has continued to assist us in the administration of the Deanery Mission Growth Fund.  Our bank balance remains healthy with quarterly payments made into the account.
The Deanery website -www.liverpooldeanery.org.uk continues to enable churches to share their own events and provides a signpost to our individual churches.

In 2019 we would encourage all churches to

· Check their web/social media presence  - do you need a grant to help you with this? (up to £500 available)

· Check your Church near You page is up to date – add details of key services and use hashtags to link in with national campaigns

· Do you need to make improvements to your Audio/Visual equipment? (grants available up to £2,000)

· Are you organizing an event, service etc that supports mission and growth across the Deanery?  Grant application forms available on the Deanery website.
· Pray for us and with us.

Natalie White

Deanery Synod Secretary

Hub Coordinator’s Report -a bridge between church, families and the community
Hub activity maintained: Spring 2018       
· Daily- drop in for hospitality, company, Beatles’ gifts,  TANGO & foodbank
· Weekly- craft group, fitball, BM School parent coffee & chat, Hubbub, Table Tennis

· Fortnightly- Thursday, post-communion coffee, Parish lunch

· Monthly – sing-a-long, quiz, community police surgery & Hub deep clean

· Regularly – publicise groups via flyer, facebook & website plus newsletters
· Annually- afternoon tea at the Elephant

What was new? Summer ‘18

· Brief daily optional prayer for staff & volunteers instigated

· BM School Reception class visit to “sing & read” to Thursday Communion group

· Volunteer summer celebration BBQ at the Curate’s house

· Summer holiday “family space” – 6 sessions with 3 new volunteers

· Hub open Wednesday-Friday throughout summer

· Grounds tidy-up team begin - bushes, weeds, moss, planter, leaves

· Weekly “Tea & Tales” group moved to Hub time and grows (formerly Library)

· 24+ new intake parents from BMS visit on 1st day of school for coffee & cake 
What was new? Autumn ‘18

· Weekly website event updates, notice board re-ordering, lots of ticket sales
· Repographics & resources produced by Hub volunteers for youth & children’s ministry, church events & Encontro com Deus fundraising
· Hub “favours” gifted to Beauty Bazaar & Harvest Lunch, advertising activities
· 2 additional reception volunteers inducted and active
· The  “play-a-long” group who accompany “Sing-a-long”,regular monthly practices
· Care for the family “Parenting Children” – 6 session Course takes place
· New volunteer “handy man” begins – tap repair, dumping rubbish, draught exclusion
What was new? Winter ’18-‘19
·  Foodbank collection at Woolton Tesco

· Collections made for Christmas Hampers & distributed hundreds of mini toiletries for ECD, coats and shoes for under 16s

· Christmas Bingo kick-starts monthly Bingo and games club restarts fortnightly

· Volunteer winter celebration; Chinese Banquet & games night at the Hub

· 1 volunteer moved on to take up a paid position in a school office 

· 3 new volunteers begin; 1 weekly in the office, 2 monthly cleaning the church hall

· Cycle tours -  begin booking for a hall viewing & Hub hospitality on Tuesdays

· Spring event advertising & ticket sales continue , replacement urn arrives
· New Table Tennis table donated. Fred’s team compete against PCSOs

Now? new piano cover: Kitchen renovations; preparation for Jethro overhaul

 Jenny Radford





Hub Coordinator
Parish Coordinator’s Report

My role of Parish Coordinator started at St Peter’s in June2018

This is a new role for the church and has been a learning curve which we have all enjoyed together.  My main duties so far have been to bring process in the following areas and build my relationship with the St Peter’s community. 

Administration Duties
I am a regular face in the Hub during office hours Monday to Friday 9.00am to 1.00pm, answering phones and emails.  I work with Jenny, the Hub coordinator to ensure the smooth running of the Hub.  I am also the Electoral Roll Officer for St Peter’s and we have been setting up the new 2019 electoral roll – a process which happens every six years.

GDPR

I have been focusing in this area updating our Data Protection policy, creating a Privacy Notice to ensure we are GDPR compliant.  Documents have been sent to all data holders to ensure we are all on the same page and able to work together confidently in the process and requirements of GDPR.
Hall Booking

I have been working on a process for Hall Booking to ensure this area also runs smoothly creating documents including terms and conditions.

Health and Safety

I have been working also with the Health and Safety Officers to create a process in accordance with St Peter’s Health and Safety Policy.  We have devised user friendly forms with a process to ensure all accidents and incidents are followed up in a timely manner with potential issues eradicated to ensure a safe environment for all.  The process has been tested on a couple of occasions and is working well.  With thanks to Gill Chambers for her support and working together to ensure we have a robust process and correct documentation.

Communication

Updates to the website and Facebook have been a daily part of our tasks to ensure events are easily accessible for all in their preferred format.  We welcome any suggestions and updates, especially from group leaders to keep their website information current and fresh.
Jethro Database
We have a church directory database which enables us to contact people on an ad hoc basis and we hope to utilise this so we can inform the congregation of upcoming events via email.  We have been reviewing our database to ensure we are GPDR compliant and that information is up to date.  We will be issuing forms in April for the congregation to complete to ensure we have correct information and consent.
It has been wonderful to get to know the workings of the Hub and be part of St Peter’s family.  I would like to thank Kip and Sue, the staff team and PCC along with all the volunteers at the Hub for their help and support.  It has been a pleasure getting to know you and I look forward to meeting many more of you in the near future.
Thank you for being so welcoming and supportive.

Cindy Holbrook
Parish Coordinator

Children and Youth Ministry Report

Vision statement for ministry;  We exist to live alongside and give love, hope and acceptance to all children, young people and families, supporting, nurturing and encouraging all to live the lives they were created for.

This ministry is blessed with good numbers and many volunteers who work hard to ensure our work continues.  Thank you to Gill McColl who coordinated the groups over many years and all those who gave up their time each week to support this amazing ministry!
I was appointed to coordinate the volunteers across the whole ministry and look after the youth provision of via face to face work from July 2018.  After hand over from Gill and some time getting to know groups, it was clear that some groups were thriving, but some were very much at crisis point and so my focus was given to how we focused on calling, support and systems in respect of our volunteers and groups.  17 new volunteers are now in role.  We still though need more volunteers to support the ministry in Minnows, Link Club, Pathfinders and Cyfa.  Please pray for God to provide more volunteers.

A successful Vision and Praise event for all volunteers was held in September 2018 attended by 45 out of a possible 60 volunteers who were in role at that time.  The Vision Statement for the ministry was shared and how it sat alongside the vision statement for St Peter’s, considered our calling to the ministry and how we love and support each other as a family to meet the needs of the ministry.  Time was then spent in teams thinking about what we were doing well and those areas we needed to improve on to meet the needs of our children and consider the message points.  Lots of positive feedback was received.
After careful consideration of each Sunday group and the age ranges in each and after consultation with clergy, children and parents of each group, I was of the view that the age ranges required change (see below).  The children’s growth, development and maturity both emotionally and spiritually and the independence that comes and develops within each age range, means that many of the children are in very different places and it can often be difficult to minister to all, in a meaningful way.
· Creche – remain the same – approx. 0-3years – move up, dependent on the child. 

· First steps – remain the same - 3yrs to the child starting Reception age 4-5.
· Smiley Club - remain the same – Reception to May half term of Year 2  - age 6-7.

·  Jam – will change to May half term of Year 2 to May half term of Year 5 – age 9-10
· Pathfinders will change in May from Year 5, age 9-10 to Year 8, age 12-13.  

· Cyfa will change in May – year 8, age 12-13 to end of Year 11, age 16.  The time will change to 7.30pm-9.00pm.

· Cyfa plus, a new group offered to Years 11, 12 and 13 or gap years taking place on the 4th Monday each month, which will be a church, family support as they transition to being an adult and make decisions about work, university, relationships and staying rooted in Christ as independence increases.
Cyfa and Cyfa plus are encouraged to attend the Sunday night gathering which takes place on the 2nd Sunday of each month for church, chips and  chill – an opportunity to gather with the wider church family in a less formal space and then meet afterwards for some food and social time. 

Events

A successful Pumpkin Party was held in October -Thanks to Gill McColl for the organization, Gill Dottie for the food and all the volunteers. 50 places were offered to those from Reception to Year 5 and lots of fun took place.  A Light party for Year6-Year10 was undersubscribed and did not take place; these year groups will be consulted for an event in 2019.
The annual trip to Min-y-don Activity Centre in March was targeted at Year5 and upwards with 38 young people attending.   Thank you, Jesus.

Three young people from St Peter’s were part of the team of 13 who went to ECD in Brazil in February 2019.  They had amazing energy and were a crucial part of the team.  The children at ECD loved them for their energy, smiles, hugs and their creativity. 

I am part of the planning team for the once each half term Connect Youth Event, which connects young people from Year 6 to Year 13, to God and each other.  Food, social time, modern worship and then time in age-specific groups, is the format with a social at the end of the summer term.  Numbers of young people and supporting churches are increasing at each event and for churches with no youth provision it gives young people an opportunity to meet other young Christians.  It’s exciting to see so many churches from different denominations coming together seeking the Shared kingdom.
Please encourage so many of our youth group age children serving in church – pray for their growth and opportunities for more involvement.

Plans and hopes, moving forward……to have more volunteers in each group, to grow the ministries when the foundations become more solid, In house training for volunteers.  Additional Needs inclusivity, mentoring programme for youth age range, secondary school transition for local primary schools.
Lorraine Fletcher

Youth Worker

Some Feedback
First steps – two teams with a young leader in each, leading on a two on - two off basis.  Up to 0 children attend each week with free play at the start of each session.  Bible stories are interactive and simple with games, songs, video clip, craft and prayer.
Smiley Club- Praise God for the amazing answer to prayer.  Two teams have been created with all sharing the load of planning and preparing sessions making the group more sustainable

Jam Club- we give thanks for a really stable, committed team of leaders where all, are trying to take on more to reduce the burden on others.  Since the changes we regularly have a group of 15-20 children which has enabled leaders to build better relationships with the children.

Pathfinders p Pathfinders have now moved to the Simon Peter Centre which has worked well – the children are enjoying “Toast Time” – an opportunity to catch up and serve each other through food!

Cyfa and Cyfa Plus- attended Soul Survivor last summer -an amazing spirit filled time – Thank you Denise Ashworth for coming along.  Recent age range changes mean it’s too early yet to comment on the decision to change.
Family Champion Report

This role has arisen to build upon connections with families, particularly recent Baptism families.
Events such as the annual Cheese and Wine evening for Baptism families, the delivery of Christmas Packs, which last Christmas contained a crown or a sheep and an Advent story written by Margaret Boarder and illustrated by Kip, as well as invites to the Christmas Services.

Christmas cards, Baptism cards, Starting School cards have been built upon with introduction of a monthly Worship through Play Service which is held in church on a Sunday afternoon.

It is wonderful to feel the buzz around these afternoons where fun, food and friendship is shared amongst the families and helpers.
A big thank you to those who help make these events possible.  There are several teams involved in the running of Worship through Play.

Worship through Play would not be possible without the hard work of Susan, Peter, Steph, Andrew, Michelle and Jamie and their children, who come up with all the ideas and road test them, and our stalwart team in the kitchen and round the tables, Joan, Gill, Lesley, Diane, Margaret, Sue, Norma, Norma, Helen and Autumn.

We are also grateful for Graham’s, Alistair’s and Kip’s help and encouragement.

We are very appreciative of the growing offers of help, support and encouragement from the families.  Over 30 different families have been through our times together and it is a privilege to have the opportunity to get to know these families better.

There has been so much to thank God for.

Ruth Fletcher

Mission Committee
The Mission Committee is a sub-committee of the PCC with the primary task of submitting proposals for the disimbursement of a percentage (currently 10%) of the church’s plate income to mission agencies, charitable bodies and individuals in line with the PCC’s vision for mission.
We want to develop a greater sense of “ownership” of the church’s giving among the congregation, together with prayer for the projects which we support.  To this end we are working towards concentrating most of our giving on a limited number of key projects from which we will be able to get feedback of progress: a minimum of three and a maximum of four such projects, sharing 75-80% of our total giving.

In 2018 we selected three projects which each received 20% of our total giving:

· Encontro com Deus in Brazil, with whom we now have such a strong link.  Katy Ashworth distributes an occasional email newsletter – please contact her if you would like to receive it.
· Christian Aid’s “Breaking the Barriers” project, which seeks to help women in rural communities in four countries to overcome the problems they face from climate change.  Laura Jones is arranging for us to get feedback on the progress of this project.

· Tear Fund’s work among refugees in Lebanon.  We had a Tear Fund speaker talking about this project in both 2017 and 2018.

We hope to identify a fourth such project for 2019 and would be happy to receive suggestions for our consideration.  Please note though that the PCC has specified that no more than 5% of our total giving should go to projects and agencies which lack a specific Christian basis and ethos.
The rest of our giving in 2018 was distributed to the following agencies and individuals:

Youth for Christ





9.5%

Send a Cow






7.1%

Open Doors (for the persecuted church)

4.8%

Mercy Ships






4.8%

Whitechapel Centre




2.4%

Woolton Community Life




2.4%

The Duff Family




         11.9%

Elaine Siddall in Vienna




2.9% 

Bishop Alinafe in South Malawi



1.9%

We have supported the Duff family over an extended period from when Chris was sent out from St Peter’s for mission work in Central Asia.  Now living in Sweden, they continue to experience severe health problems which had their origin in the trauma they experienced toward the end of their mission work.  For this reason, we have been reluctant to reduce support for them, and Asa continues to do some mission work.  However, we feel the time has come to phase out our support gradually and the PCC has agreed that we will make our last payment to them in 2021.  It is now our policy that donations to individuals should be made only in special circumstances and given only to individuals with a close connection with St Peter’s.
Ian McColl
Mission Committee Chair[image: image2.png]
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